
JSTS MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 20, 2006 MEETING 
 
Meeting called to order At Brielle Cyclery by President Steve Karger at 7:30pm 
Steve thanked Kathy for having us & providing refreshments. Members introduced 
themselves.  
 
Minutes from October meeting read & accepted.  Correspondence from the Exploited & 
Missing Children Center was read. 
 
Treasurer’s report – Mark Billon 

• Read and accepted. 
 
Membership report – Mark Billon 

• For 2007 (which started October 1, 2006) we have 8 individuals and 4 families. 
Of those, 9 are new and there are 3 renewals.  Report accepted. 

 
Ride Report: 

• Mountain Bike Rides - Steve said that there will be a ride from Hartshorne on 
November 25th at 9:00am.  A new MTB leader is needed for 2007. 

• Road Rides - The frostbite series will start Saturday December 2nd.  Steve asked for 
leaders so that Rob can post on the website.  Riders will have to ride 4 out of the 5 
weekends to qualify for the shirt. Steve wrote to Andy Paquin & he said that he would 
design the shirts. Members who qualify will vote for long or short sleeve shirts. 

OLD BUSINESS 

• Polo Shirts - Steve said that he will put in an order on Wednesday to the 
manufacturer for those who volunteered to help the club. 

 
• Elections - Steve announced that this was the first time that he remembers that we 

are having an election. He printed up ballots, and said that there were no provision 
for absentee ballots, but that can be taken up in the future. Candidates will be 
given 5 minute each to state their goals for the club. After the candidates spoke, 
the election was held. 

 
• Election Result of Elections 

o Secretary: Bob Spony 34 votes, Bill Skidmore 9 votes 
o President: Rob Leitner 35 votes, Keith Dickson 8 votes 
o Vice President: Bill Cranor 1 vote cast 
o Treasurer: Mark Billon 1 vote cast 

 
• Holiday Party - Sue announced that the annual party will be held at the Lincroft 

Inn Saturday December 16 from 7 to 10 P.M. Sue said that they will have a buffet 
style dinner, drinks, and a D.J. and the cost will be $ 31.25 per person and the 
club will pick up all but $ 10.00 per person. She has to guarantee 50 people and 
give them a figure 1 week before. Steve thanked her for her work on this. 



• Jerseys - Mark announced that he has one large Jersey for sale (from the last time 
we placed an order) and it was sold at the meeting. 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

• Steve made comments regarding his time in office as president. He thanked the 
past presidents who have helped him. He said that he wants to take a year off 
before committing to a project. 

 
• Bob Jasek said he has word regarding the lab that did the test on Floyd Landis, 

that the figures were wrong and he may use that in his defense. 
 

• Harden made a motion that the $ 10.00/person that will be collected for the 
Holiday Party be given to the Food Bank of Ocean & Monmouth County. Money 
would be used to buy things for needy families. Motion seconded and was passed 
unanimously.  

 
 
No other business, meeting adjourned. 


